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Starting July 1, 2025, New Mexico resident Veterans, as defined by House Bill 161, 
will be eligible for a lifetime pass good for free unlimited day-use and camping  
access to all New Mexico State Parks. The New Mexico Department of Veterans’ 
Services (NMDVS) and the New Mexico State Parks Division of the Energy,  
Minerals and Natural Resources Department (EMNRD) are developing this new 
benefit implementation. We are also working with the administrative rule changes 
and will provide information to the public through news  releases, social media, 
and our website as soon as it is available.  
 
House Bill 161 created a new Veteran benefit that provides all New Mexico  
resident Veterans free access to state parks, including free unlimited day-use and 
camping access at all locations operated by the State Parks Division of EMNRD. 
The NM State Parks Lifetime Veteran Pass will cover the pass holder's regular  
day-use fee, camping fee, and utility fees, excluding reservation fees.  
The bill was introduced in the 2025 legislative session and signed into law by Gov-
ernor Michelle Lujan Grisham.  
 

Members of the community are invited to a public hearing to discuss proposed rulemaking for the Veteran Park 
Pass Program. The meeting will provide information, gather public input, and address any concerns. 
 
Date: Tuesday, June 10, 2025 
Time: 10:00 a.m. 
Location: Wendell Chino Building, Pecos Hall (First Floor)  
1220 South Saint Francis Drive  
Santa Fe, NM 87505 
 
Those wishing to comment on the proposed rule amendment may make oral comments, submit information at 
the hearing, or submit written comments by June 10, 2025, at 12:00 p.m. via mail or e-mail. 
Please mail written comments to: 
 
Jared Langenegger 
EMNRD, State Parks Division 
1220 South Saint Francis Drive 
Santa Fe, NM 87505 
Or submit comments by e-mail to: emnrd-parkscomments@emnrd.nm.gov 
 
NMDVS will issue these passes starting July 1st. Veterans interested in taking advantage of this benefit should 
contact our benefits department for an application by calling 1-866-433-8387 or emailing 
vet.benefits@dvs.nm.gov.  
 

New Mexico State Park Lifetime Veteran Pass  

•Website: www.nmdvs.org •Facebook:NMDVSHealthcare2015  •Instagram: newmexicoveterans 

https://www.emnrd.nm.gov/spd/public-meetings/
mailto:emnrd-parkscomments@emnrd.nm.gov
mailto:vet.benefits@dvs.nm.gov
http://www.nmdvs.org
https://www.facebook.com/nmdvshealthcare2015
https://www.instagram.com/newmexicoveterans/
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Property Tax Exemption Events 
 

The New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) is still accepting applications from Veterans for the 
new property tax exemptions signed into law on March 20, 2025.  
 
The standard Veteran property tax exemption is now $10,000 and will be applied to the Veteran/unmarried  
surviving spouse's 2025 notice of value. In 2026 and subsequent tax years, the amount shall be adjusted for  
inflation.  
 
For the tax year 2026, the Disabled Veterans Exemption allows for the Veteran/unmarried surviving spouse to  
apply for an adjusted exemption in an amount equal to the percentage of the Veteran's disability as determined 
by federal law. Veterans who choose to add the new Disabled Veteran tax exemption must submit an application 
to NMDVS and file it with their County Assessor. These exemptions are designed to provide financial relief to all 
Veterans for their service and sacrifice to our state and nation.  
 
NMDVS has scheduled Veteran property tax exemption events throughout the state to explain the changes. 
NMDVS will also have Veteran Service Officers (VSOs) on-site to assist Veterans and their eligible dependents 
with filing VA claims and obtaining federal and state benefits.  
 
Taos   6/20  Taos County Assessors Office, 105 Albright St. Taos, NM 87571   9am-3pm  
 
Carlsbad  7/1  San Jose Senior Center, 2814 San Jose Blvd., Carlsbad, NM 88220   9am-3pm  
 
Gallup  7/18 Gallup Sports Complex, 925 Park Ave., Gallup, NM 87301   9am-3pm 
 
 
Documents needed to verify eligibility:  

• A copy of DD-214, NA 13038, NOAA Form 56-16, or PHS Form 1867  

• VA Award Letter showing percentage of disability  

• NM Driver’s License, ID, Voter registration card, or most recent NM Personal Income Tax Return  

• Widow/Widower copy of marriage and death certificates  

 
If you have questions on the new Veteran’s property tax law, please call NMDVS at 505-827-6300 or  
505-383-2400. Visit nmdvs.org for a property tax exemption form and get your certificate now.  
 
Our VSOs also help connect veterans to vital community resources, such as, transitional housing and medical 
and behavioral health care. Information and assistance on federal and state benefits, local Veterans’ programs 
and referral services are available at any of our field office locations.  
 
The NMDVS Healthcare Division works with mental health providers throughout the state to help veterans in  
crisis. If you need help, call or text 988 and press 1 for the Veterans crisis line. For more information on programs, 
re-sources, and services provided by NMDVS and our partners, please call 1-866-433-8387 or visit nmdvs.org.  
 

https://www.nmdvs.org/
nmdvs.org
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Honoring Women Veterans Day June 12th, 2025 
June 12, 2025, marks Women Veterans Day, a day to commemorate their courage and 
sacrifice and amplify their stories and ensure their legacy is recognized. Women  
Veterans Day was established to acknowledge the 1948 Women's Armed Services In-
tegration Act, which granted women the right to serve as permanent military  
members. 
From nurses and medics on the battlefield to pilots, intelligence analysts, and  
commanders, women have played an instrumental part in shaping military operations 
across decades. Their sacrifices often come with unique challenges, including over-
coming bias, breaking barriers, and advocating for equal recognition of their service. 
  

Many face distinct issues after their service, such as accessing healthcare that addresses gender-specific  
concerns, coping with the psychological impact of combat, and navigating transition programs that don’t always 
account for their unique experiences.  
 
As June 12, 2025 approaches, let us all take a moment to reflect on the courage, resilience, and contributions of 
women Veterans, not only a day of remembrance but a celebration of progress and a commitment to building a 
future where every woman’s service is recognized, valued, and celebrated.  
 
The New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services is dedicated to treating women Veterans with the dignity and 
respect earned by all Veterans.  The Women Veterans Program provides the highest quality service and advocacy 
for women Veterans and their families. For information on the program, contact Women Veteran Program  
Manager Amberly Viner directly at (505) 372-9106. Email: Amberly.Viner@dvs.nm.gov 

NMDVS Women Veterans Conference June 14th 
 
In-person attendance registration for the conference is now CLOSED.  
 
We have reached capacity and are working on a virtual option and will  
release details on our  Facebook, Instagram pages and on our website at 
www.nmdvs.org  
 
This year’s conference theme, "Honoring Our Past, Shaping Our Future," will 
bring together community leaders and advocates as we celebrate women  
Veterans' contributions and achievements and their ongoing resilience.  
 
8:00am - 4:00pm at the Greater Albuquerque Association of Realtors Event  
Center (GAAR), 1635 University Blvd. NE, Albuquerque, NM 87102.   
 
Attendees: State Benefits personnel will be at the conference to assist eligible Veterans and unmarried widows/
widowers applying for property tax waivers, exemptions, and park passes. Our Certified Veterans Service Officers 
will assist with VA benefits claims and help with questions regarding VA healthcare eligibility and enrollment,  
disability compensation, and state benefits. 
 
Documents needed to verify eligibility: 
· A copy of DD-214, NA 13038, NOAA Form 56-16, or PHS Form 1867 
· VA Award Letter and any other VA correspondence to claim benefits 
· NM DL, ID, voter registration card, or most recent NM State Personal Income Tax Return 
 
Claim the benefits you have earned! Call NMDVS at 1-866-433-8387, or visit www.nmdvs.org/ 

mailto:Amberly.Viner@dvs.nm.gov
https://www.facebook.com/nmdvshealthcare2015
https://www.instagram.com/newmexicoveterans/
http://www.nmdvs.org
http://www.nmdvs.org/
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The D’Aniello Institute for Veterans and Military Families 
 

With the support of the New Mexico State Legislature, 
the New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services 
(NMDVS) is working with the D’Aniello Institute for  
Veterans and Military Families (IVMF) in a multi-phase 
project to design a coordinated care system for New 
Mexican service members, Veterans, and their families. 
In the project’s first phase, the IVMF conducted an  
assessment to understand the needs of the  
military-connected community and examined the  
viability of a coordinated care system for the state.  
 

IVMF found that participating Veteran-serving organizations that felt that a coordinated care network would be of 
value to New Mexico Veterans, but questions remained on how best to implement such a network. In the project's 
current phase, the IVMF is working closely with NMDVS and other affected state agencies to engage with Veteran-
serving organizations across the state to collect their thoughts and feedback on the design of a care network. With 
this information, the IVMF will create a roadmap that outlines the steps necessary to implement a coordinated 
care network in New Mexico. 
 
NMDVS is working with IVMF to inform Veteran organizations about an opportunity to participate in a virtual focus 
group this month. The focus groups aim to gather the community’s input on developing the statewide coordinated 
care network to connect Veterans and their families to health and human services in their home communities.  
Insight gathered at these sessions will influence the design of the network’s sustainability, leadership, and  
regional collaborative approaches. 
 
Upcoming Virtual Focus Groups: 
Date     Time (MDT)                Registration Link 
 
Thursday, June 12,    11:00 AM – 1:00 PM     Register Here  
 
Wednesday, June 18,  10:00 AM – 12:00 PM  Register Here 
  
Those who work with the New Mexico Veteran population understand their needs best. 
A wide range of voices must be included to ensure the network’s  
design is as effective as possible to best serve New Mexico Veterans, service members, 
and their families. 
  
We encourage you to attend a session. If you cannot participate, you can still make a 
difference by sharing this opportunity with others within your organization or your  
network, who may have valuable insights to contribute.  
For more information on the Institute for Veterans and Military Families, visit the IVMF's 
project website here. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact the project director,  
Vincent DelSignore, at vrdelsig@syr.edu. 
 
 

 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/new-mexico-coordinated-care-development-focus-groups-virtual-tickets-1371578892389?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/new-mexico-coordinated-care-development-focus-groups-virtual-tickets-1371587558309?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://ivmf.syracuse.edu/new-mexico-veteran-services/
mailto:vrdelsig@syr.edu


Upcoming DVS Veterans’ Benefits Outreach Visits  
 

NMDVS is scheduled to make the following outreach visits at the locations listed below.  
Veterans and/or their eligible dependents are encouraged to stop by to file for or ask information about—VA  
disability ratings, VA medical or mental health care, retiree pensions, military burials, and many other VA benefits. 
 
Staff can also help with applying for state Veterans’ benefits such as discounted fishing and hunting licenses,  
Veterans’ license plates, property tax exemptions, state park passes, and many more state Veterans’ benefits.  
 
Please bring a copy of your DD 214, NA 13038, NOAA 56-16, PHS 1867, Certificate of Release or Discharge from  
Active Duty, which are necessary for filing all Veterans’ benefits claims. VA award letter showing percentage of  
disability, NM Driver’s License, ID, voter Registration card, and Widow/Widower copy of marriage and death  
certificates if applicable. NMDVS can help Veterans file for lost or misplaced DD 214s. 
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Veterans and their eligible dependents can always contact any of the NMDVS field offices statewide listed on the 
last two pages of this newsletter. Each office is staffed by nationally certified Veterans Service  
Officers (VSO), who can also offer assistance by phone or email.  
 
If you know of or are hosting a veterans' or community event that would benefit from having a Veterans’  
Service Officer on site to help answer questions on benefits available please contact DVS Field Services  
Director Robin Wilson at Robin.Wilson@dvs.nm.gov 

Albuquerque  6/20   NATI Conference 11000 Broadway Blvd. NE 8am-5pm 

Artesia  6/17   United Veterans Hall, 402 W Hermosa Dr.  10am-3pm  

Carlsbad  6/10, 6/24  VFW Post 8703, 1919 San Jose Blvd.  10am-3pm 

Cannon AFB  6/24    Military & Family Readiness Center   2:30pm-5:30pm 

Capitan  8/6,10/1,11/5  Capitan Library, 101 E 2nd St.    10am-2pm 

Deming  6/11, 7/9, 8/13 Old VFW Bldg., 4045 Overhill Dr. NW  10am-1pm 

Deming  6/25, 7/23, 8/27 Luna County Senior Center, 800 Granite St. 10am-3pm 

Española   7/2, 8/6, 9/3  Workforce Connection Ctr. 56 Co Rd. 126B 10am-2pm 

Holloman AFB 6/9, 6/23, 7/14 Military Family Readiness Center   8am-10am 

Ruidoso  7/9, 9/10, 11/5  Ruidoso Community Ctr/501 Sudderth Dr. 10am-3pm 

Socorro/Belen 1st & 3rd Tue.  Forget Me Not Veteran Ctr/705 N. California 9am-3pm 

 

The following are weekly outreach visits: 
Santa Fe  Mondays  Santa Fe Vet Center/2209 Brothers Rd.  9am-4pm 

Santa Fe  Fridays  Santa Fe Vet Center/2209 Brothers Rd.  9am-2pm 

T or C Vet. Home Wednesdays  State Veterans’ Home/992 S. Broadway  9am-4pm 

mailto:robin.wilson@dvs.nm.gov
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Memorial Day 2025 
 

The New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) participated in 
many Memorial Day events throughout the state. In Guadalupe County,  
Cabinet Secretary Jamison Herrera spoke Saturday, May 24th, at the annual 
Memorial Day Parade and Luncheon in Santa Rosa, NM, held at the  
David J. Flores Veterans Center.  
 
Secretary Herrera shared a message about the true meaning of Memorial Day 
and reflected on honoring the brave men and women who sacrificed for our 
freedom. Veterans, family, and community members filled the Center for a day 
of remembrance and connection. 

 
Hundreds gathered at the New Mexico Veterans Memorial Park in  
Albuquerque on Memorial Day to honor our fallen heroes. Lt. Governor  
Howie Morales addressed the crowd of Veterans and their families.  
 
NMDVS Cabinet Secretary Jamison Herrera met with Veterans during 
the event and presented 100-year-old WWII Army Veteran Pfc. William 
Budagher with a challenge coin. The heartfelt ceremony included a 
missing man fly-over, wreath laying, musical performances, and playing 
of “Taps.”   
 

 
Memorial Day began at the Angel Fire Vietnam Veterans  
Memorial with the Annual Flag March to the memorial honoring 
the brave men and women who gave everything in service to our 
country. Following the march, NMDVS Deputy Secretary Eric 
James addressed attendees, reflecting on the sacrifices made by 
so many service members.  
 
From the quiet reflection of the half-scale wall to the echo of 
“Taps” across the valley, every moment was a powerful reminder 
of the sacrifices made for our freedom. Every Memorial Day, flags 
are also placed on each grave at the Angel Fire State Veterans  
Cemetery, just below the memorial. NMDVS, in collaboration 
with the Westphal Foundation, wants to thank everyone who 
joined us in honoring our heroes.  
 

The Angel Fire Vietnam Veterans Memorial and Vietnam Memorial Wall are at 34 Country Club Rd. Angel Fire, NM 
87710. For more information, visit the NMDVS website at https://www.nmdvs.org/nm-memorials/ and the David 
Westphall Veterans Foundation at https://www.vietnamveteransmemorial.org/ 
 

(more event photos on next page) 
 
 

Photo: (left to right) Guadalupe County Veterans Andrew Sanchez and Willie 
Griego, NMDVS Cabinet Secretary Jamison Herrera  

https://www.nmdvs.org/nm-memorials/
https://www.vietnamveteransmemorial.org/
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WWII Veteran Sylvestre Sisneros Celebrates 
100th on Memorial Day 

 
The New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) was honored to 
be a part of the celebration of World War II Navy Veteran Sylvestre Sisneros' 
100th birthday. Born in Abo Viejo, New Mexico on May 26th, 1925, following 
his time in the Civilian Conservation Corps, Sisneros joined the U.S. Navy at 
the age of 18, and served as a navigator on the escort aircraft carrier USS  
Salamaua during the Pacific campaign. His service was marked by resilience, 
as he navigated through a monstrous typhoon in the South Pacific with winds 
reaching up to 80 miles an hour. Nearing the end of the war and during the  
liberation of the Philippines, he and his crew dodged Kamikaze attacks by the 
Japanese. 
 
“We were bombed,” Sisneros explained. “Suicide planes. They put two bombs 
in our ship, and a lot of people got killed.” 
 
The flight deck of the aircraft carrier was on fire, along with the hangar below, 
which carried their torpedoes and bombs. Specialists removed the fuses, then 
a group of soldiers, including Sisneros, tossed them in the sea so they  
wouldn’t explode on board. 
 

Around 100 people were badly injured, and fifteen were killed, including two 
men Sisneros knew from home. Long after returning to New Mexico from the 
war, Sisneros made it his mission to locate the families of the two sailors,  
Feliciano Montano and David Pohl. 
 
“He came back and actually recognized two New Mexicans who didn’t come 
home, and he made sure that they were honored sixty years later for their 
families to understand what happened to them,” said NMDVS Cabinet  
Secretary Jamison Herrera who presented a plaque to Sisneros  
commemorating all of his hard work to make sure his fellow sailors killed in 
the line of duty were not forgotten. 

 
After returning home, he married and raised four daughters, establishing suc-
cessful utilities, agriculture, and real estate ventures. Beyond his military ser-
vice, Sisneros led a life characterized by entrepreneurial spirit and dedication 
to family. As he reached this remarkable milestone, Sisneros remains optimis-
tic about the future. He was determined to continue celebrating birthdays and 
remarked, "I’ll see 101. I’ll see 102. I think I will."  
 
The centennial celebration was a tribute to Sisneros' life and legacy. Family, 
friends, and community members honored a man whose life exemplifies cour-
age and service. NMDVS Cabinet Secretary Jamison Herrera called him "a dis-
tinguished Son of New Mexico and a true American Hero," praising his endur-
ing humility and bravery, qualities that continue to inspire generations.  
 
 

 



 Hero Finally Comes Home After 80 Years 
 

After eight decades, a New Mexico hometown hero finally returns home.  
The Defense POW/MIA Accounting Agency (DPAA) announced that U.S. Army Pvt. 
Ben F. Leslie, of Capitan, who was killed during World War II, has been officially  
accounted for. Pvt. Leslie served with honor in Battery H, 200th Coast Artillery Regi-
ment — a unit that became legendary for its bravery during the early days of the war 
in the Pacific. Deployed to the Philippines in 1941, Leslie was among the thousands 
of American and Filipino troops captured by Imperial Japanese forces following the 
fall of Bataan in April 1942. 
 
He was taken as a prisoner of war and endured unimaginable hardship in captivity. 
Tragically, at the age of 31, Pvt. Leslie died on January 9, 1945, when the Enoura Maru, a Japanese transport ship 
carrying American POWs, was bombed in Takao Harbor (now Kaohsiung, Taiwan). His remains, long unidentified, 
were buried as "Unknown" in the Manila American Cemetery in the Philippines. 

 
Thanks to advances in forensic technology and years of tireless work by the 
DPAA, Pvt. Leslie’s remains were identified through a combination of dental, 
anthropological, and DNA analysis, including mitochondrial DNA provided by 
family members. He was officially declared accounted for earlier this year, 
bringing long-awaited closure to his loved ones and his community. Pvt. Leslie 
will be laid to rest with full military honors in July, 2025 in White Oaks, New 
Mexico, not far from the quiet mountain town of Capitan, where he was born 
and raised. Like many from the “Greatest Generation,” his sacrifice reminds 
us of the price paid for freedom.  
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 The U.S. Army’s 250th Birthday 
 

June 14, 2025, marks a historic milestone as the U.S. Army celebrates its 250th birthday. 
Established in 1775, the Continental Army, led by General George Washington, answered 
the colonies' urgent need for a disciplined and unified force to confront  
British rule. This year’s birthday theme, “This we’ll defend,” was first used as a battle cry by 
the Continental Army. The U.S. Army has evolved into one of the most formidable military 
institutions in the world. This occasion commemorates the Army's founding and honors 
the enduring legacy of service, sacrifice, and commitment to the nation’s  
principles. 
 
The U.S. Army's history is rich with remarkable achievements and pivotal moments. From securing American 
independence during the Revolutionary War, to playing a critical role in preserving the Union during the Civil 
War, the Army has been a cornerstone of the nation’s defense. In recent decades, the U.S. Army, at the forefront 
of global conflicts such as World Wars I and II, has been instrumental in addressing modern challenges,  
including counterterrorism operations and humanitarian missions worldwide.  
 
The 250th birthday allows us to reflect on these accomplishments and the courage and sacrifice of those who 
have served. However, this is more than just a celebration of its past. We express deep gratitude for the service 
of past and present Soldiers and reaffirm our collective commitment to supporting the men and women who 
have worn or currently wear the uniform of the United States Army. Their courage inspires future generations 
and the spirit of liberty they defend will endure forever. 
 
“This we’ll defend!” 



 NMDVS Veterans Conference 2025 
 
The New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) hosted it’s first All 
Veterans Conference on May 3rd. This event brought together Veterans,  
advocates, service providers, and community leaders from across the state for 
a day of empowerment, education, and connection. 
 
Held at the Hilton Santa Fe Buffalo Thunder Resort and Casino, the conference 
featured presentations from each department of NMDVS. It addressed New 
Mexico Veterans' needs and concerns, focusing on building stronger bonds and 
collaborating with Tribal Veterans and Veteran community organizations. 
Keynote speakers included Dr. Breton Weintraub, Executive Director of the New 
Mexico VA Healthcare System, and Susan Jurica, Associate Director for Patient 
Care Services of the New Mexico VA, who shared updates on the VA Healthcare 
system and facilities in New Mexico. 
 
Gary Williams, AARP Associate State Director for Community Outreach,  
presented an in-depth look at legacy planning for Veterans and seniors,  
providing information for caregivers and how to avoid becoming victims of  
identity theft and fraud. 
 
Attendees participated in an interactive Eagle and Groundhog Energy Exercise 
workshop with Adelbert Quiver and enjoyed dance performances from Lightning 
Boy Foundation, which is based in the Tewa Pueblos of Northern New Mexico.  
 
NMDVS Cabinet Secretary Jamison Herrera conveyed the connection of the 
conference's impact: “This event is about more than just information—it’s 
about building relationships, friendships, and a more connected Veteran  
community. I am humbled to be the Cabinet Secretary of NMDVS to ensure that 
we bring everyone the benefits you have earned and that you and your families 
are entitled to.” 
 
The conference also featured networking with representatives from local  
Veteran-related nonprofits, an on-site resource fair, assistance with VA and 
state benefits claims, healthcare programs, and more. The women Veteran 
breakout session covered the issues and concerns that uniquely affect women 
Veterans in our state. New Mexico Indian Affairs Department Cabinet Secretary 
Josett D. Monette spoke at the tribal breakout to address the needs of our tribal 
Veteran population. 
 
Our annual conference showcased NMDVS’s commitment to ensuring every 
Veteran in New Mexico receives the recognition, support, and services they have 
earned. We extend our deep appreciation for the sacrifices and contributions of 
our Veteran community. 
 
For more information on future events or to connect with NMDVS services and 
claim the benefits you deserve, call our offices at 1-866-433-8387 or visit 
https://www.nmdvs.org 
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Photo: Lightning Boy Founda-
tion member performs  hoop 
dance globe formation. 

Photo: (left) Eric James,  
Deputy Cabinet Secretary 
NMDVS (right) Al Nokusille-
Cata delivers invocation in 
Tewa and English. 

https://www.nmdvs.org/
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Photos: (left) Josett D. Monette Cabinet Secretary, Indian Affairs Department, Beverly Charley, Tribal Liaison, 
NMDVS, Jamison Herrera, Cabinet Secretary, NMDVS (left center) Dr. Breton Weintraub, Executive Director, NM 
VA Healthcare System (right  center) Lightning Boy Foundation hoop dancer (right) Jenelle Roybal, Governor, 
Pueblo of Pojoaque is presented with a challenge coin from Jamison Herrera, Cabinet Secretary, NMDVS 

Photo: (left) Susan Jurica, ADPCS/Nurse Executive, VA New Mexico presents VA Women's Clinic information in 
Women Veteran Breakout session (right) Adelbert Quiver, conducts Eagle and Groundhog Energy Exercise with 
conference attendees 

Photos: (left) Robin Wilson, Field Services Director, NMDVS explains the role of Veteran Service Officers (right) 
Jamison Herrera, Cabinet Secretary, NMDVS welcomes Veterans to the conference  



The 81st Anniversary of D-Day  
 
Every year on June 6th, the world pauses to remember 
the anniversary of D-Day, one of the most pivotal  
moments in modern history. On this day in 1944, Allied 
forces launched Operation Overlord, a massive invasion 
of Nazi-occupied France during World War II.  
 
Over 156,000 troops from the United States, United 
Kingdom, Canada, and other Allied nations stormed the 
beaches of Normandy in what became the largest  
amphibious military assault in history. It was a turning 
point in the war, marking the beginning of the end for  
Germany’s regime in Europe. 
 
The operation was carefully planned and shrouded in 
secrecy. Thousands of ships and aircraft supported the 
landings, and paratroopers had already dropped behind 
enemy lines hours before the beach assaults began. The 
beaches, code-named Utah, Omaha, Gold, Juno, and 
Sword, were heavily fortified by German defenses.  
 
The fighting was brutal, especially at Omaha Beach, where American forces faced fierce resistance. Yet, despite 
the overwhelming odds, the courage and determination of the Allied troops secured a vital foothold in France. 

 
On the anniversary, the beaches and cemeteries in 
Normandy become places of reverence and  
remembrance, reminding us of the extraordinary 
bravery shown that day. 
 
As the number of living D-Day veterans dwindles 
with each passing year, the importance of preserv-
ing their legacy grows stronger. The anniversary is 
not just a moment to look back, but also a call to  
educate future generations about the values of 
courage, unity, and sacrifice. D-Day stands as a  
testament to what can be achieved when nations 
come together to fight tyranny and defend liberty. 
 
While it's impossible to know the exact number of 
New Mexicans who participated in D-Day, it's  
estimated to be around 49,500. Our state had the 
highest rate of service among all 48 states at the 
time, meaning a significant portion of these New 
Mexicans were likely involved in various aspects of 
the war effort, including D-Day. 
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Dozens of ships line the coast off Omaha Beach in  
Normandy during the D-Day landings.  

E Company, 16th Regiment, 1st Infantry Division, participat-
ing in the first wave of assaults during D-Day in Normandy, 
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The New Mexico Department of Veterans' Services (NMDVS) recognizes David Henley,  
Veteran Service Officer II in the Alamogordo office of the Field Services Division. David 
has been with NMDVS for three and a half years after transferring from NM Workforce 
Solutions.  
 
David’s supervisor, Robin Wilson, Field Services Director, describes him as “Dedicated 
and compassionate in his role as a Veteran Service Officer, consistently going above 
and beyond to ensure every veteran he serves receives the care and benefits they’ve 
earned. His thoughtful, well-researched casework reflects both his deep understanding 
of VA regulations and his commitment to advocacy. A trusted presence in Alamogordo, 
David is often the first call Veterans make when they need support, guidance, or simply 
someone who understands.” 
 
What brought you to NMDVS?   
To assist Veterans in a greater capacity.   
 
What is your connection to the Veteran community?  
Alamogordo, NM, is my hometown, and Holloman AFB. I’m a USAF Veteran. 
 
Could you tell us a little about your hobbies and what you enjoy in your free time?  
I spend time fixing up my old truck and driving it, four-wheeling my jeep, RV Camping, 
boating at the lake, and working and fixing up my property with my wife, Karen. 
 
What do you enjoy most about your work with NMDVS?  
Working with Veterans and the Veteran community, awesome NMDVS staff, seeing 
positive results from the assistance provided, and always learning new data. 
 
One example of David’s commitment to Veterans occurred when a community mem-
ber called the Alamogordo office wanting to donate a mobility scooter to a needy Veter-
an. David met with the person to inspect the scooter and saw its potential. After charg-
ing the battery and cleaning it well, the scooter sat in storage for a couple of months 
before David received an email from the stepson of Mr. Henry Cooper, a Veteran, look-
ing for help with a mobility scooter. David coordinated a pick-up for Mr. Cooper to 
come in, and after he sat down and turned the key, Mr. Cooper was out of the building 
and into the sunset.  
 
Photos: (top) David Henley at work in Alamogordo, (middle) donated scooter, (bottom) Henry Cooper picking up 
his mobility scooter 

NMDVS is hiring! View new job postings on the State of New Mexico careers page here. 

 

 
  

https://careers.share.nm.gov/


New Mexico Veteran’s Business Outreach Center  
 “Boots to Business” Classes  

 
Join us at the New Mexico Veterans’ Business Outreach Center (VBOC) for our  
dynamic “Boots to Business” classes! We're passionately committed to empowering 
Veterans, transitioning service members, National Guard and Reserve members, and 
military spouses ready to launch or expand their businesses. 
  
Experience these engaging, full-day sessions held from 8:30 am to 4:30 pm.  
On-base privileges are required for the sessions listed below. We can't wait to  
support you on your entrepreneurial journey! 
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The Boots to Business Program 
These free, two-day introductory entrepreneurship courses are designed to equip you with the essential 
knowledge and tools to confidently launch or grow your business. You'll dive into the core elements of  
small business ownership, learn how to evaluate the feasibility of your business idea, and discover how to craft a  
winning business plan—an essential roadmap for any aspiring or current entrepreneur. 

  
Participants will also gain insight into a wide range of key business concepts, including how to access capital for 
start-up or expansion, tap into valuable technical assistance, and explore federal contracting opportunities.  

  
For additional information about the Boots to Business program or the New Mexico VBOC, contact the VBOC  
advisor Christina Stover by email at christina.stover@dvs.nm.gov or call (505) 469-8501. 
 
Funded in part through a Cooperative Agreement with the U.S. Small Business Administration. 

The New Mexico Veteran’s Business Outreach Center (VBOC)  
 
 The VBOC is funded by a U.S. Small Business Administration (SBA) grant managed by NMDVS to help Veterans,  
 transitioning active service members, National Guard & Reserve members, and their spouses who are  
 interested in starting or growing a small business.  It can help with everything from business planning,  
 start-up and expansion funding, marketing, landing federal contracts, and anything else a small business   
 needs to launch and grow.   
 
 NMDVS was the first state agency in the nation funded by the SBA to offer this “one-stop-shop” when the SBA   
launched this grant program in 2010.  
 
 The VBOC is located in the NMDVS Albuquerque office at 4801 Indian School Road NE/Building 2. Drop-in visits    
 for business counseling are welcome—but scheduling an appointment is strongly recommended.  

City Dates Location 

Clovis, NM July 17 & 18 Cannon Air-Force Base 

Alamogordo, NM August 7 & 8 Holloman Air-Force Base 

Albuquerque, NM August 11 & 12 Kirtland Air-Force Base 

mailto:christina.stover@dvs.nm.gov
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News from the U.S. Department 
of Veterans Affairs (VA) 
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The Importance of Life Insurance for Veterans 
For the men and women who have served in the military, 
transitioning to civilian life often comes with a unique set of 
challenges, financial planning being one of the most criti-
cal. Among the many considerations Veterans must make, 
life insurance stands out as a vital tool for long-term finan-
cial security and peace of mind. 
 
Veterans, like all individuals, have families who depend on 
them. Life insurance ensures that in the event of the  
veteran's passing, their loved ones are financially support-
ed. This is particularly important for those with young chil-
dren, spouses, or aging parents who may rely on their in-
come or assistance. 
 
While active-duty service members are typically covered under Servicemembers’ Group Life Insurance (SGLI), 
this coverage ends shortly after leaving the military. Veterans can convert their SGLI term life insurance coverage 
after separation from service to Veterans’ Group Life Insurance (VGLI), which offers term life coverage equal to 
the amount held under SGLI. Veterans must apply for VGLI within one year and 120 days from their date of sepa-
ration. If they apply within 240 days following separation, they do not have to answer any health questions. 
 
Veterans may also choose whole life insurance coverage through VA’s newest life insurance program—Veterans 
Affairs Life Insurance (VALife)—which offers guaranteed acceptance whole life insurance to Veterans age 80 and 
under with any level of service-connected disability (0-100%) and no time limit to apply. VALife offers up to 
$40,000 in coverage, has no health questions for enrollment, is fully automated online with instant decisions, 
has competitive premiums that will never increase for the life of the policy, and offers cash value that builds over 
the life of the policy after the first two years of enrollment. 
 
Some Veterans with service-connected disabilities may also qualify for up to $200,000 in coverage through Vet-
erans’ Mortgage Life Insurance (VMLI). VMLI offers mortgage protection insurance for those who received a Spe-
cially Adapted Housing (SAH) grant to adapt a home to fit their unique service-connected disability needs. 
 
Life insurance isn’t just a policy—it’s a promise. For veterans, it's a way to honor their continued responsibility to 
protect and provide for their families. With the right life insurance in place, veterans can gain peace of mind 
knowing that even after their service ends, their legacy of care and commitment continues. 
 
You can learn more about these programs by visiting VA’s life insurance webpage at va.gov/life-insurance. 

https://nmgov-my.sharepoint.com/personal/samuel_newton_dvs_nm_gov/Documents/Desktop/Newsletters%202025/Newsletter%20June%202025/Stories/va.gov/life-insurance
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The benefits you’ve earned are within reach, and a Certified Veteran Service Officer is 
ready to help you claim them at no charge. Don’t let the complexity of the process 
stand in your way- reach out today and take the first step toward the support and  
compensation you deserve. Avoid scams, contact your local NMDVS VSO, and get 
started on securing the benefits you’ve earned through your service!  
Call 866-433-8387 or visit one of our field offices throughout the state.  
Visit https://www.nmdvs.org/ for more information.  

https://www.nmdvs.org/


20 

 
The following pages feature events and informational flyers provided to the New Mexico Department 
of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) by Veterans and community service agencies.  These flyers are pub-
lished for the convenience of New Mexico’s Veteran community. Inclusion in The Guardian does not 
constitute an endorsement by NMDVS of the organization, content, products, or services contained 
therein.  
  
  
NMDVS invites government agencies and non-profit service organizations to send flyers for publica-
tion in The Guardian announcing an upcoming or ongoing veteran-related event. NMDVS will run 
these flyers as a public service courtesy to the Veteran community.  
  
Please note: 
  
· Flyers must have the name of a point-of-contact from the organization…along with the contact’s 

phone number or email address. Flyers without this information will not be published. 
  
· NMDVS is not responsible for the accuracy of the content, products, or services in these flyers.  
  
· Views expressed in these flyers are the independent views of the authors/owners of the third-party 

entity that created the flyer and do not necessarily reflect the views of DVS.  
  
· To the maximum extent permitted by law, NMDVS expressly denies liability for any losses suffered 

by any persons or organizations who, in their independent discretion and reliance, either directly 
or indirectly rely on content, products, services, or information offered by these independent 
third-party organizations. 

  
· NMVS reserves the right to edit or decline to publish any flyer.  
 
Please send you submissions to DVS.PIO@dvs.nm.gov 
 
 

mailto:DVS.PIO@dvs.nm.gov
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https://www.aginginnm.org/call-for-artists/
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NMDVS Field Offices in New Mexico 
NMDVS has field offices throughout the state that are staffed with  
nationally accredited veterans service officers VSOs) dedicated to helping veter-
ans with filing VA claims, applying for state veterans benefits, or with  
anything else a veteran or their family needs.   
Office hours are Monday-Friday from 8am-5pm, (excluding holidays). Though this  
service is free, appointments are required and can be made by contacting the  
VSOs below.  Please note: VSOs can also provide help by phone or email for 
any veteran or eligible dependent anywhere in New Mexico. 
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Alamogordo/Southeast NM Albuquerque Metro Area Albuquerque (Bernalillo/Moriarty)  

David Henley May Chavez (ABQ metro supervisor) David Swisher  
411 10th Street #107                                           Pinetree Corporate Center/Bldg. 2                 

4801 Indian School Rd. NE/2nd floor  
Pinetree Corporate Center/Bldg. 2                 
4801 Indian School Rd. NE/2nd floor  

 

(575) 437-4635 (505) 527-2302 (505) 525-3331  
david.henley@dvs.nm.gov helen.chavez@dvs.nm.gov  david.swisher@dvs.nm.gov  
    

Albuquerque (Bernalillo/Moriarty) Albuquerque Metro Area Albuquerque (VARO)  
Melissa Sena James Brandon Corey Riedel 
Good Will Office 
5000 San Mateo Blvd. NE 

Pinetree Corporate Center/Bldg. 2                 
4801 Indian School Rd. NE/2nd floor  

Dennis Chavez Federal Bldg. 
500 Gold Ave. SW/3rd floor 

(505) 274-0393 (505) 470-7503 (505) 479-0672 
melissa.sena@dvs.nm.gov  james.brandon@dvs.nm.gov corey.riedel@dvs.nm.gov 

   

Albuquerque (VA Hospital) Belen/ABQ Metro & Central NM Carlsbad 
Joseph Lovato Rob Miller (Albuquerque Supervisor) Every 2nd & 4th Tuesday 

Raymond G. Murphy VA Medical 
Ctr. 1501 San Pedro Dr. SE  

Belen Business Center 
719 South Main St. 

VFW Post 8703 
1916 San Jose Blvd. 

(505) 623-1729 (505) 537-9339 (575) 241-0714 (575) 416-2284 
joseph.lovato@dvs.nm.gov rob.miller@dvs.nm.gov fred.solis-little@dvs.nm.gov 
     (no appointment needed)  Danielle.thompson@dvs.nm.gov 
   
Clovis/Southeast NM Clovis/Southeast NM Farmington/Northwest NM 
Matt Barela (SE region supervisor) Ben Padilla Ambrose Oliver 
904 W. Sixth St. 904 W. Sixth St. 1800 East 30th St. 
(575) 825-9602                        (505) 537-1445      (505) 916-4835 
matthew.barela@dvs.nm.gov ben.padilla@dvs.nm.gov ambrose.oliver@dvs.nm.gov 
   
Farmington/Northwest NM Gallup/Northwest NM Grants/Northwest NM 
Jenny Iser John Livingston (NW supervisor) April Ball 
1800 East 30th St.  908 E. Buena Vista Ave/Room 1A   551 Washington Ave.  
(505) 327-2861 (505) 389-8731 (505) 521-8132 
jenny.iser@dvs.nm.gov john.livingston@dvs.nm.gov april.ball@dvs.nm.gov 
 (continued on next page)  

mailto:rob.miller@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:helen.chavez@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:rob.miller@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:matthew.barela@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:ben.padilla@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:john.livingston@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:april.ball@dvs.nm.gov
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Hobbs/Southeast NM Las Cruces/Southwest NM Las Cruces/Southwest NM  
Freddy Solis-Littlejohn Miguel Martinez (supervisor) Vincent Tellez  
2120 North Alto St. 2024 E. Griggs Ave. 2024 E. Griggs Ave.  
(575) 241-0714 (575) 644-6869 (575) 361-5298  
fred.solis-little@dvs.nm.gov miguel.martinez@dvs.nm.gov vincent.tellez@dvs.nm.gov  
    
Las Cruces/Southwest NM Las Vegas, NM/Northeast NM Las Vegas/Northeast NM  
Clint Anderson Arturo Marlow (supervisor) Tracy Knox  
2024 E. Griggs Ave.                                     917 Douglas Ave.                                      917 Douglas Ave.                                       
(505) 216-8782 (505) 331-8838 (575) 520-5079                                             
Clint.anderson@dvs.nm.gov arturo.marlow@dvs.nm.gov tracy.knox@dvs.nm.gov  
    
Las Vegas/Northeast NM Rio Rancho/Northeast NM Roswell/Southeast NM  
Dennis Esquibel Dustin Newsom Ben Mendoza  
917 Douglas Ave.   
 

Sandoval County Admin. Bldg.          
1500 Idalia Rd./Bldg. D/room 2041 

1600 SE Main Street /Suite A               
 

 

(575) 781-0614 (505) 221-7190  (575) 988-5900  
dennis.esquibel@dvs.nm.gov dustin.newsom@dvs.nm.gov benjamin.mendoza@dvs.nm.gov  
    
Roswell/Southeast NM Santa Fe/Northeast NM Silver City/Southwest NM  
Danielle Thompson Phillip Hernandez Clarissa Sierra  
1600 SE Main Street /Suite A 
  
 

Bataan Memorial Bldg.                             
407 Galisteo St./1st Floor, Rm 134 
 

Western New Mexico University      
1000 West College Ave. 
Juan Chacon Bldg./Rm. 138A 

 

 (575) 416-2284            (505) 218-3125 (575) 313-5627  
danielle.thompson@dvs.nm.gov  phillip.hernandez@dvs.nm.gov                                   clarissa.sierra@dvs.nm.gov  
    
Taos/Northeast NM State Veterans Home/T or C NM   
Letica “Lety” Cano VSO Staff/Every Thursday   
Health and Human Services Bldg. 
145 Roy Rd. 

922 South Broadway St. 
Truth or Consequences, NM   

(505)-709-5263    
leticia.cano@dvs.nm.gov    
    

Woman Veterans Program  Tribal Liaison NM Veterans Business            
Outreach Center (ABQ) 

 

Amberly Viner (Program Manager) Beverly Charley Johnny Martinez (Director)  
Pinetree Corporate Center/Bldg. 2                 
4801 Indian School Rd. NE/2nd floor 
 

San Juan College Veterans Center      
4601 College Blvd./Room 1715-B 
 

Pinetree Corporate Center/Bldg. 2                 
4801 Indian School Rd. NE/2nd floor 
 

 

(505) 372-9106 (575) 241-3322 (505) 372-9106  
Amberly.viner@dvs.nm.gov  beverly.charley@dvs.nm.gov johnny.martinez@dvs.nm.gov  

VBOC provides assistance for vet-
erans and spouses who are look-
ing to open a small business, ex-
panding an existing operation, or 
securing federal contracts. 

NMDVS tribal liaison focuses on  
educational outreach assistance for 
Native Americans. 

NMDVS women veterans program   
is committed to making sure  
women veterans have equitable 
access to programs and services 
and claims-filing for women. 

mailto:miguel.martinez@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:vincent.tellez@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:Martin.marquez@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:arturo.marlow@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:Martin.marquez@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:tracy.knox@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:dennis.esquibel@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:dustin.newsom@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:danielle.thompson@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:phillip.hernandez@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:clarissa.sierra@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:leticia.cano@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:Amberly.viner@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:beverly.charley@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:theresa.figueroa@dvs.nm.gov

